Facilitating Coordination in Agricultural Education

Kathy Novotney, District I Program Advisor
December 2014 Report

On-Site Assistance – 13 ( 13(14 visits) high schools, 0 AITC, 0 University,0 Potential/New)
	Midland (5)
Sherrard(3)

Cambridge (3) x2
Freeport (1)
Lena-Winslow (1)

Oregon (2)


	Orangeville (1)

Byron (2)
Stillman Valley (2)

River Ridge (1)
Stockton (1)

Tremont (9)

Ridgeview (9)




Workshops/In-services/Presentations – 0   Participants – 0
Meetings/Conferences/Conventions – 4  Participants – 76
· STEM Caterpillar Event- December 4- approx. 52 high school students impacted
· IAVAT CDE Committee Conference Call- December 3rd- Conference call hosted at Midland High School, discussion regarding hosting state CDE tests. (5 teachers)

· STAR Budget Teleconference-December 15 –Discussion regarding current progress on the STAR Grant initiatives and projected need. (4 individuals)
· STAR Bus Trip Committee Meeting- December 16- discussion regarding planning and implementation of the 2015 Student Teacher Bus Trip throughout Ag Ed Programs in the State of IL. (9 individuals)
· FCAE Staff Meeting, Springfield, IL- December 18 (6 FCAE Staff)
Other Activities

· Prepared for winter IAVAT meetings 
· Prepared for and coordinated efforts for STAR Program Initiatives 
· Met with administrators on school visits regarding ag education programs at their schools, future retirements, and teaching candidates
· Communicated with teachers regarding the Incentive Funding Grant Budgets and Improving Ag Program Grants
· Worked with A. Bowman & Committee on STEM Event at Peoria

· Completed monthly reports

· Communicated with various individuals in agriculture education
Miles Traveled – 1609
Commentary


Even though my mileage reflects a “slower month” I feel this month was an overall success. Regarding the STEM Event at Caterpillar in Peoria, a major hats-off to Jennifer Waters of FCAE, and Andrew Bowman of ILCAE, for planning and coordinating efforts for this event. Looking towards the future, I would like to see these types of events coordinated with a State CDE as to not add more to future calendars for ag ed programs. Regarding the STAR Grant program, I am extremely optimistic as to what positive impacts will result from the Student Teaching Bus Trip, as well as the ELITE Conference and the Teach Ag Luncheon. I’m hopeful that these initiatives will continue to lead to more attention shed on the ag teacher shortage. Looking forward to better days through better ways in 2015!
